
 

 

 

 

5th October 2018 

 

Lewis Kwett 

5527 Coral St 

Pittsburgh, PA 15206-3502 

 

Greetings Lewis, 

 

Congratulations on being accepted as an associate member of Empire City MC.  Sorry about the delays in 

finalising this.   

 

Enclosed is your Empire City MC patch.  Please arrange sending $5 to our Treasurer, Michael Matles, which is 

the required deposit for ECMC small insignia.  This deposit shall be returned to you if at a future date you 

resign as an associate member and return your patch.  Also, Michael will explain your dues schedule, 

including pro-rated 2018 dues.  Here is Michael’s address:  

 

Michael Matles 

87 State St, PO Box 93 

Nicholson, PA 18446-0093 

 

Of course, you can make other arrangements with Michael by e-mail at mvmatles@gmail.com or 

treasurer@empirecitymc.com.  

In respect to affixing your patch on your cut: as per our constitution and by-laws, Article 8, Section II, §e, “It 

is preferable that Associate Members permanently affix the ECMC Front Patch over the right breast 

pocket, or any other respectful location on their jacket or vest, if the right breast pocket is not possible.” 

 

Please remember that associate members are expected to meet annual participation requirements.  As per 

the bylaws, Article 3, Section III, §a(iii), “Associate members are required to participate in no less than one 

(1) Official Club Event and no less than one (1) Official Club Ride.” 

 

Our Constitution and Bylaws are at http://empirecitymc.com/ECMC%20Constitution%20&%20Bylaws.pdf  

 

Again, allow me to congratulate and welcome you as an associate member of ECMC. 

 

Sincerely and with Respect, 

 

______________________ 

Chaz Antonelli, ECMC 

 

 

Sent by postal mail 05 OCT 2018. 

cc: Secretary, President  


